
 

Research Department Minnesota House of Representatives 600 State Office Building 
 R:\HRD_Summ\2017\1180 Uglem.mb.docx  Last printed 3/6/2017 9:54:00 AM 

 
 File Number: H.F. 1180 Date: March 2, 2017 

 Version: As introduced 

   

 Authors: Uglem and others 

 Subject: Handheld cell phone and wireless communication device use ban 

 Analyst: Matt Burress (matt.burress@house.mn)  

 

This publication can be made available in alternative formats upon request.  Please call 651-296-6753 

(voice); or the Minnesota State Relay Service at 1-800-627-3529 (TTY) for assistance.  Summaries are 

also available on our website at: www.house.mn/hrd/. 

 

 

This bill bans handheld cell phone use when operating a motor vehicle.  Under the change, cell phones 

are only permitted in a hands-free mode, through voice activated or one-touch functionality, in some 

emergency situations, and in emergency vehicles such as police vehicles and ambulances (when used for 

official purposes).  

The bill also narrows an exception from the existing wireless communications device ban, so that 

handheld use of global positioning or navigation systems is limited to those systems physically 

integrated into the vehicle and those that solely operate as navigation devices. 


